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SUBJECT: Question from County Councillor Gary Price     
 

 
 
  
Can the Portfolio Holder provide members with the reason why the former 
Head of Highways, Transport & Recycling ceased employment with Powys 
County Council? 
 
 
Richard Hobbs decided to retire after 39 years of loyal service to the Council. This 
was communicated to Members at the time and a copy of the communication is 
shown below 
 
“Dear Colleagues 
 
I wish to advise you that the Head of Highways, Transport & Recycling; Richard 
Hobbs has retired from the Council after 39 years service. 
 
Richard will be missed by both Members and Staff throughout the organisation many 
of whom know him personally.  He will leave behind a legacy of commitment, 
integrity and hard work which has benefitted the Council significantly over many 
years of service. 
 
 
 
Paul Griffiths 
Strategic Director” 
 


